
Groton Public Library Board of Directors Meeting

December 11, 2012

Call to Order: President Matt Sparling called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.

Present: M. Sparling, R. Cook, M. Roberts, F. Satterly, L. Bonavia, S. Knobel

Guest: S. Stroud

Review/Approve Agenda: Rosalie moved to change the Executive Session to after New Business. Matt seconded that motion and it was approved unanimously.

Secretary’s Report: Mary moved to accept the minutes of  the November 13, 2012 meeting which Matt seconded. All voted to accept the minutes.

Special Action: Matt moved to approve the attached list of holidays for 2013. Mary seconded that motion which was passed unanimously.

Finance: Matt first reviewed the accounts payable. The electric bill is in line with the last two years. The water bill is lower than previously. Sara mentioned that fixing the plumbing leaks may account for this. The recent purchase of a new projector and screen was made using Gates grant funds. Accounts receivable include $2000.  from NYS bullet aid. Frank moved to approve the warrant, Mary seconded that motion and it passed unanimously.

      Matt then detailed a review of our fiscal YTD expenses through November 12, 2012. He pointed out that several overages including 53% of our salaries budget and 75% of our retirement budget have already been spent. Board expenses involving 75% of our budgeted amount are due to the Fall Planning sessions. Budget adjustments will be necessary to cover these expenditures. Matt recommended the postponement of any capital improvements as well as delaying the proposed audit to achieve that goal. Matt and Rosalie will discuss the possibility of the school audit including the Library budget with GCS staff.

Buildings and Grounds: Frank reviewed his conversation with Lt. Tim Williams of the Groton Police Department regarding obtaining security cameras for the Library.  He stressed the need for the Library to clarify its goal in using these cameras and stated that he believes the location of the Library near the Police Department and the position of its entrances make these cameras less necessary. The minimum cost of a basic system would be $500. Considering the current budget and the advice of Lt. Williams the Board does not recommend installing such a system at this time.

     Sara discussed contacting the vendor who has given an estimate for the repair of the broken window. She will arrange for this to be done.

Manager’s Report: Sara presented circulation figures and noted that our figures were less in November but remain higher when comparing last year to the current year. Recent programming included a three-part series dealing with Alzheimer’s Disease for Caregivers and a quilting display by Sharon Stroud. The CAP grant has been submitted and the January Rosen Grant will involve a collaborative teen program between the Library and school and local talent as well as Summer Reading and a new writing program. Several other highlights of Sara’s report included the development of the new Library website by our TC3 intern, the completion of new patron registration cards and several outreach events by Library staff.

Staff: An early payroll effort was proposed by Sara working with Linda Gobel of GCS. Rosalie moved to have the payroll ready on December 20 or 21 so staff would be paid before Christmas. Frank seconded this motion which was passed unanimously.

     Discussion moved to a new payroll schedule for the coming year. Linda Gobel generously developed two possible schedules with the goal of both to be having staff paid for work hours completed rather than using estimates as has been done in the past. Further modifications will be done to achieve that goal. Matt moved that pay dates will be set after hours of work have been completed for the month beginning January 1, 2013.

Rosalie seconded that motion and it passed unanimously.

     A new timekeeping system is being researched. Such a system would probably cost  $500. so will be postponed until later in the year due to budget constraints.

Old Business: The Strategic Planning sessions have concluded and will be used to develop our plan in the year ahead. The Circulation Policy, Computer Use and Wireless Policy and the Code of Conduct Policy are still in progress.

New Business: Matt reviewed the Personnel Policy he has developed using the Mid-Hudson Library System policy as a resource. He highlighted areas requiring careful review and will send the new version to Board members for continued study. Matt also proposed that the Board set a target date for organizing the Friends of the Library group at the January meeting. 

     The Board went into Executive Session to discuss personnel issues. At this time the Board met with Gretchen Henry to discuss our current personnel policy and allow her input and suggestions. Matt moved to return from Executive Session at 9:07, Mary seconded that motion and it passed unanimously. The Board returned from Executive Session at 9:08 p.m.

Public Comments: Sharon Stroud shared some of her concerns and suggestions regarding the existing Personnel Policy with the Board. She agreed to review the proposed new policy when it is finalized and offer further ideas. 

     Matt moved to adjourn the meeting at 9:21 p.m. Rosalie seconded the motion and it passed unanimously. The meeting was adjourned at 9:21 p.m.

Respectfully submitted, Linda Bonavia, Secretary

Next Meeting: January 8, 2013, 7 p.m.


